
 

 

Guidelines for Onsite Supervision during Remote Learning. 

October 2021 

 

During these intermittent periods of lockdown, the Victorian Government requires schools to 

offer onsite supervision of students who are unable to study or be supervised at home: 

Onsite supervision will be available for Prep to Year 10 students in the following categories:  

• Children whose parents cannot work from home and where no other supervision 

arrangements can be made (not only those defined as essential workers) 

• Vulnerable children 

Students requiring onsite supervision would need to be children of essential workers with 

arrangements to be approved by the Principal.  Supervision can also be provided to students 

who are unable to access consistent or reliable internet coverage or at the discretion of the 

Principal. 

Additionally, students with a disability are able to access onsite supervision if they are 

unable to learn adequately or effectively from home.   

Onsite supervision will be available for students on days when onsite learning is not 

permitted until Monday 25 October 2021. 

Parents requesting onsite supervision of students are required to email the College Principal 

(principal@shckyneton.catholic.edu.au) or the Principal’s PA, Mrs Jan Bower 

(jbower@shckyneton.catholic.edu.au) detailing your individual circumstances. 

Some key principles for onsite supervision: 

• The expectation is that students requiring supervision are in circumstances where 

there are no other options for families or these students. 

• Supervision would run from 8.50am – 3.25pm with breaks for recess and lunch. 

• In class, students will be supervised by a teacher but it won’t be their normal subject 

teacher.  Students will be undertaking classes remotely as would be the case for 

those at home. 

• The time in class will take the form of supervised study and will not include active 

teaching by the supervising teacher. 

• Students and staff will be required to practise social distancing protocols and there 

will be no capacity for close contact by students (such as small group work) in class 

or during breaks.  A distance of 1.5 metres will be insisted upon. 

• Students will be required to wear an appropriate face covering according to the 

current protocols. 
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• Rigorous hygiene protocols will be insisted upon including regular use of hand 

sanitiser and daily cleaning of all classrooms, touch surfaces, toilets, etc used in this 

supervision. 

• The school canteen will be open with a limited menu available. 

• Students will be required to sign in and out formally each day and will be unable to 

leave the College grounds during the course of the school day. 

• Students will need to bring only those materials necessary for each day’s learning 

and will not be permitted to leave materials at school overnight. 

• Students are not required to wear College uniform. 

• Students will only be allowed to access the classroom where supervision is 

occurring, toilets and a small outdoor area at recess and lunchtimes. 

• Our understanding is that school buses will run as required to transport students to 

and from school daily. 

 


